
Aloha Ladies and Gentlemen; 
 
This email is my testimony that relates to all three proposed Bill's... HB4005, as well as 
HB4036 and SB1538 that are being considered this session. IF passed, these laws will 
be completely unconstitutional, and therefore completely illegal to enforce. Our 
inalienable rights that these Bill's would try to take away, have not only been affirmed by 
the 2nd Amendment itself as defined throughout our history (18th & 19th century), but 
was also very specifically affirmed by the US Supreme Court ruling in Nunn v. Georgia 
(1846)!  
 
If you (collectively) pass any of these Bill's, you are voting in direct contradiction to your 
oath of office to "Uphold and defend the Constitution" that you gave upon taking your 
Senatorial and Representative positions! This would label you as dishonest (or worse), 
which is a label that nobody wants! 
 
I sincerely hope that you do the right thing here and kill these three bills... 

permanently! Thank you for your time and attention to these very important 
matters! 
 
Jonathan K Smith "Sandman" 
SSgt USMC Injured/Retired 
 


